Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 17 March 2021

Term: 1 Volume: 3





CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Friday 19 March

Harmony Day Parade & Special Canteen
Lunch

Monday 22 March

- School Board Meeting 5.30pm
- P&C Meeting 6.45pm

Tuesday 23 March

- Uniform Shop Open 8.45am 9.15am Friday 26 March
- Assembly Year 1—Room 1 & 2
 Wednesday 31 March
- P&C Raffle tickets & money due to canteen Thursday 1 April
- Easter Hat Parade
- P&C Easter Raffle draw
- Last day of Term 1



STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL ON MONDAY 19 APRIL 2021

THERE IS A PUPIL FREE DAY ON FRIDAY 23 APRIL 2021

THERE IS A PUBLIC HOLIDAY (ANZAC DAY) ON MONDAY 26 APRIL 2021

Year 4 assembly

What a fabulous assembly the two year 4 classes presented. Although I was unable to attend, I heard all about their fabulous poems. I also understand that they were so prepared, and presented the 3 poems with fantastic enthusiasm. Congratulations.

Children's University

It is wonderful to see so many students from years 4-6 who are either continuing or joining Children's University so that they can increase their learning opportunities through the program. I look forward to seeing all the amazing learning that students will do and also to enjoying the graduation ceremony at ECU again.

Connect

Some parents have mentioned that they have difficulty reading/opening the Connect notices and being able to "View notice." I have sought advice from the Department of Education and they have advised that on the Connect Now app, you can set Push Notification and then swipe to see images and access attached files without having to log in. If you are having any issues using Connect, please come to the office where we will happily help you. Communication is vital and Connect allows us to do this easily and quickly and we want everyone to be able to use it.

Janice Cuculoska—Principal

Hand, foot and mouth disease

There has been a confirmed case of hand, foot and mouth disease within the school community. Hand, foot and mouth is a common, acute, viral infection. Symptoms include fever, vesicles (blisters) in the mouth and on hands and feet. If your child is unwell and has these symptoms, we suggest that you seek medical advice, and if confirmed, please notify the school.

Before School

We recommend that students arrive at school around 8.35am to allow 15 minutes in class to get organised for the day. If students arrive earlier, they should report to the deputy principal (in the undercover area), where they will undertake a supervised activity until the handbell is rung at 8.35am. We request that students do not arrive at school prior to 8.20am as we cannot guarantee supervision.

MERIT CERTIFICATES

Congratulations to the following students who received Merit Certificates at the assembly on Friday 19 February 2021:

EC2	Milica V	James D
EC3	Lukas H Aaron V	Vann P
Room 1	Monroe P Thespina F	Robin V
Room 2	Darcy R	Charlotte L
Room 3	Aiden S	Nevaeh P
Room 4	Declan W	Charlie H
Room 7	Tia S	Mia V
Room 8	Armaan H Matthew L	Harmonie P
Room 9	Emery S	Catherine S
Room 15	Ella P	Jayden P
Room 16	Loukas S Petar S	Stella M
Room 17	Patrick N	Cara O

Congratulations to the following students who received Merit Certificates at the assembly on Friday 12 March 2021:

EC2	Tristan S James M	Isla D
EC3	Yasil A Billy F	Hadixheh K
Room 1	Mason N	Kai W
Room 2	Charlie W	Ksenija V
Room 3	Hayley P	James S
Room 4	Olivia M Tyson O	Shuo W
Room 7	EÍeanor G Jaedyn V	Rocky V
Room 8	Katherine Y Jasper K	Skye M
Room 9	Cody C	Serena C
Room 10	Amy C Tara S	Brandon N
Room 15	Jasmine H	Jacob M
Room 16	Nicholas F Harlow B	Juan P
Room 17	Jacob H Lucia R	Harry W



AUSSIE OF THE MONTH

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state. Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values



A note from the Chaplain

Amy Johnson

I wanted to share with you some pictures of what our amazing students have been doing at Camboon Primary School Creative and Tinker Clubs this term... Your children are amazing!









Angkor Project

As you may be aware, Camboon Primary School is a part of the Angkor Project. The Angkor Project is a project that involves Western Australian Schools adopting Sister Schools in Cambodia. Schools involved in the Angkor Project commit to fundraising throughout each year to support their Sister School. Camboon Primary Schools Sister School is called Amphet Phnom PS. Over the past 5 years the Camboon community has raised over \$6000 for Amphet Phnom PS. This week we received an update that our fund-raising has contributed to the construction of basketball courts. Thank you to the Camboon community for your support.





P&C News

Easter Raffle

Please see attached for information on our annual P&C Raffle. We ask for your support by donating Easter items for the raffle. Donations can be left at the Canteen on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. We are seeking donations of: Easter eggs, Easter craft, colouring books, lollies, soft toys, stickers, baskets, cellophane, gift bags and anything else Easter! Raffle tickets are coming home today. Please submit all tickets stubs and money to the Canteen no later than Wednesday 31 March. The raffle will be drawn at the Easter Assembly on Thursday 1 April.

Election Day Sausage Sizzle

Thank you to those that helped out at the Election Day at the sausage sizzle or donated items towards it. We raised close to \$700 which was fantastic considering many people chose to vote early.

Harmony Day Special Canteen Lunch

This Friday 19 March Tastebuds will be serving a special Harmony Day lunch for \$5.50. Orders can be placed either tomorrow or on Friday. Please refer to the attached information. PLEASE NOTE, NO OTHER MENU ITEMS WILL BE AVAILABLE ON THIS DAY.

Uniform Shop

The uniform shop will be open every second Tuesday from 8.45 to 9.15am and will next be open on Tuesday 23 March 2021. Orders can also be placed online or dropped in the P&C drop box located in the office.

Volunteers

Volunteers are always needed for the P&C. Please email camboonpspc@gmail.com or phone 0412 530 307 if you are able to help.

Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School

Should you require information regarding school holiday programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 9275 0202.





Camboon Primary School P&C



EASTER RAFFLE

Raffle will be drawn Thursday 1st April with major prizes presented at the school assembly.

Please support your P&C by donating items for the raffle—donations can be given to Dee in the canteen on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.

Ideas for donations: Easter eggs, Easter craft, colouring books, lollies, soft toys, stickers, baskets, cellophane, gift bags and anything Easter you can think of!!



Tickets are \$1 each

Please fill out and cut off the raffle tickets and place in an envelope with the correct money.

Money and tickets can be returned to the P&C drop box in the front office or

to the canteen by Wednesday 31st March.

More tickets are available from the front office or canteen or photocopy this form.

To assist in handing out prizes, please include your child's name and room number on the ticket smaller prizes will be delivered to classrooms and major prizes drawn at assembly.

There will also be a prize for the class that sells the most tickets!!

Room #
Child's name:
Name:
EASTER RAFFLE TICKET
Room #
Child's name:
Name:
EASTER RAFFLE TICKET
Room #
Child's name:
Name:
EASTER RAFFLE TICKET
Room #
Child's name:
Name:
EASTER RAFFLE TICKET
Room #
Child's name:
Name:
EASTER RAFFLE TICKET

